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DON BOGUSŁAW ZEMAN 
 

 

DIRECTOR OF THE CENTRE 

OF PAULINE SPIRITUALITY 

 

 

The Superior General, Father Valdir José De Castro, appointed him in this 

task with the consent of his Council during the meeting of 2-4 July 2018. 

Father Bogusław, 50, is the outgoing Superior of the Poland-Ukraine Region, 

who guided it for two terms (2012-2018). Born in Bielsko Biała (Poland) in 1968, 

he entered the Pauline community of Masłońskie on 29 August 1994. Here, on 8 

September 1995, he made his first profession, confirming it in perpetuity in 

Częstochowa four years later. He was ordained a priest in Warsaw on 30 June 

2000. 

From 1998 to 2009 he carried out his apostolate in the biblical editorial office, 

for which he was responsible as Director and Editor-in-chief for a decade, first in 

Warsaw and then in Częstochowa. A mature fruit of this demanding work was 

the new translation of the Bible into Polish published by our editions, the Edycja 

Świętego Pawła. He is the author of numerous titles, especially for children, some 

of which have also been translated into different languages. Over the years, he 

was Master of the Juniors, Vocation Promoter and Regional Vicar, before 

assuming, as mentioned, the leadership role of his Circumscription. In 2010-2011, 

he also attended social communication studies and journalism at the Catholic 

University of Lublin. Passionate about music and a songwriter, he has released 

some CDs. 

To Father Bogusław, our best wishes for a joyful service for the Congregation 

and for the whole Pauline Family. 
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Rome, 7 July 2018                                    Father Stefano Stimamiglio, ssp  

                                                                          Secretary General 
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